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/
1.
Presentation on the offices of the General Secretariat in the member states [AG/RES. 2157 (XXXV-O/05)]

In compliance with resolution AG/RES. 2157 (XXXV-O/05), the Assistant Secretary General, Ambassador Albert R. Ramdin, gave a comprehensive presentation on the operations of the offices of the General Secretariat in the member states. He was followed by the Coordination Office of the Office of the Assistant Secretary General, which gave a presentation on the strategic plan designed to improve their modus operandi. . Several delegations took the floor and expressed their appreciation for the complete and in-depth presentation. It was also agreed to change the name of the offices to OAS Country Offices and that of the director to OAS Country Representative.  When referring to an individual Office, the official term becomes OAS (name of country) Office and the title of the director will be OAS Representative in (name of country).  At the same meeting, the Delegation of Paraguay officially requested that an office be opened in Paraguay. The Council took note of the presentation and of the observations made by the delegations.

2.
Report on the Scholarship Program


At the invitation of the Chair of the Committee, the Director of the Department for Human Development gave a presentation on her future plans to restore transparency in the awarding of scholarships (CP/CAAP-2840/06).  In her presentation, the Director underscored, inter alia, the need to revise the procedures manual. Several delegations indicated that the program should not be halted and that the Department must take steps to avoid a recurrence of what happened in the past. The Committee agreed to include some pertinent paragraphs in the draft resolution of the 2007 program-budget.

3.
Final Report on the renovation of the Simón Bolívar Room


The Committee took note of the final report on the renovation of the Simón Bolívar Room (CP/CAAP-2837/06).

4.
Report on Subprogram 21C


The Committee took note of the report presented by the Chair of the Working Group on Subprogram 21C, document CP/CAAP-2839/06, and agreed to consider the draft resolution attached to the report at a subsequent Committee meeting.

5.
Working group progress reports


The Committee took note of the progress reports of the two Working Groups, one of which was established to study the texts of the paragraphs of the draft resolution on the 2007 program-budget and was chaired by Sebastián Molteni, Alternate Representative of Argentina, while the other, chaired by Gustavo Nogueira, Alternate Representative of Brazil, was to examine the figures contained in the proposed program-budget for 2007.  The Committee requested that the final version of the draft resolution on the program-budget for 2007 be presented at the meeting scheduled for May 19, 2006.
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